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Cover Photo
An early map dating to 1857, illustrated by George Willis. It shows some of Echuca’s earliest buildings and
Hopwood's punt crossings over the Murray and Campaspe rivers. Of interest is the large domed building,

which was better known as the Matthew Brothers, ship chandlers store. Formerly located where
Freeman’s old foundry used to be. The site is currently occupied by the Foundry Art Space.

George Willis was a prolific map maker focusing primarily on Central and Northern Victoria. A number of
his maps are displayed at the Public Records Office of Victoria.



Editors Notes...
Welcome everyone to 2024 and the first newsletter of
the year. As we gear up, we have several events and
exhibitions planned. First up is the National Trust 2024
Heritage Festival which is a nationwide event. This
year's theme is Connections. EHS has embraced the
theme and will be exploring those historic and modern
immigrant connections that have shaped and
influenced our local community.

The yard is full of activity at the moment, and I am
pleased to inform you all that our back fence is soon to
be replaced. This has been a long time coming, but our
Western neighbours have been most accommodating.

Lastly, you may have seen a few new faces around the
place lately. A few gentlemen heard our call for help
and are freely giving their time to keep our outdoor
exhibits spick and span.

Occasionally while scouring the internet/newspapers for research information I will come
across strange or interesting items and articles often published in the Riverine Herald.  

These are just some of them...

An interesting £1 note, privately issued by William Nicholson & Co. a large
mercantile firm based in Melbourne, with a quite detailed engraving of

Hopwood's Ferry on the reverse. c. 1859







EHS 2024 Calendar 
We are down to our last 20 calendars. Make sure you secure your copy today. All proceeds go 

back into our museum.
Thank you to our very generous sponsors below.  

 



Around the Traps
We are looking for volunteers to help out with our

displays and exhibitions. If this sounds interesting to
you, or you'd like more information, please reach out.

Our textile displays are approaching change over time,
so here is your opportunity to get up close and personal

with some of our exceptional artefacts. 

Contact the President or Treasurer
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Calendar
National Trust Heritage Festival

18 April-19 May

Campaspe Library Discovery Day
16th March

Coming General Meetings
14th March
11th April
9th May

WANTED
Have an idea for an article or a photo you would

like to see published in the newsletter? Put pen to
paper or have a hunt through those personal

archives and see what you can find. 
All related content welcome. 

Please drop the President a line at
eh.soc@bigpond.com or mawilson85@gmail.com

Hot off the Press
Our new fence is up and it certainly

looks lovely. While not fully
completed, we are sure this one will

last as long as our old fence.


